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April 18, 2007 
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The purpose of this letter is to transmit an ordinance amending the deadline for the continuation of the Interjurisdictional Technical Staff Group (ITSG) as stated in Ordinance 14971 and to request the authorization of ITSG as a permanent standing committee to assist the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee (MSWMAC) in its ongoing work.  MSWMAC requested that the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks transmit this ordinance on its behalf.

ITSG was established by Ordinance 14971 for a limited time to advise MSWMAC during its preliminary work.  MSWMAC has found ITSG’s assistance invaluable to its function as an advisory body and wishes to ensure its continuation. 

Ordinance 14971 states that:

Section 1, D.1.:  “Until the metropolitan solid waste management advisory committee first convenes, the interjurisdictional technical staff group presently assembled shall serve in lieu of the metropolitan solid waste management advisory committee.  The interjurisdictional technical staff group shall advise the metropolitan solid waste management advisory committee through April 30, 2007, to assist the committee in its first year of work.”

Section 1, D.3.:  “The solid waste interlocal forum, or its successor, shall make a recommendation to the King County executive and King County council on or before September 30, 2006, on the efficacy of the continuing role of the interjurisdictional technical staff group beyond April 30, 2007.”
Since its inception, ITSG has included representatives from the cities, King County Council central staff and Solid Waste Division staff.  While MSWMAC welcomes and hopes for the continued participation of King County Council central staff and Solid Waste Division staff on ITSG, it is their intent is ensure that city representatives continue to participate on ITSG in an advisory capacity to MSWMAC.
Ordinance 14971 also provides that the Solid Waste Interlocal Forum (SWIF), or its successor, shall make a recommendation on the efficacy of the continuing role of ITSG.  The attached ordinance changes the date for SWIF’s recommendation to June 1, 2007.  MSWMAC hopes SWIF will support its desire to maintain ITSG in its advisory capacity to MSWMAC.

The Solid Waste Division supports MSWMAC’s request and intends to continue its role as staff to, and a member of, ITSG.  There is no fiscal impact associated with this ordinance.
If you need more information, please contact Theresa Jennings, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385, or theresa.jennings@metrokc.gov.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff


Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Theresa Jennings, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
